
CARTER BUZZ 
C AR TER M I DDLE SCHO O L                            Febr uar y 2 019  

WATSON’S WORLD~ 
 
Attendance 
Parents our goal is to reach 95% or better attendance rate this school year. Currently, we have a 93.4% 
attendance rate for the year and we do not want to lose ground.  February is usually a low attendance 
month because of bad weather and sickness.  Please try your best to get your child to school.  
 
Immunizations for Next Year 
Updated immunizations are required for rising Seventh graders.  Sixth grade parents as you take your   
student to the doctor this Spring and Summer please ask your physician about updating your child’s       
immunizations.  Once you get the immunization record updated, then send a copy to the school. 
 
Parents Beware of the Vape 
It seems like vaping is becoming a fascination for some high school and middle school students.  It has 
been a problem at the high school level for a year or so around the county.  Now it is starting to seep down 
to middle schools, including Carter Middle.  What are E-cigarettes?  According to the Centers of Disease 
and Control (CDC):  
 

E-cigarettes are electronic devices that heat a liquid and produce an aerosol, or mix of small particles in the air. 
E-cigarettes come in many shapes and sizes. Most have a battery, a heating element, and a place to hold a liquid. 
Some e-cigarettes look like regular cigarettes, cigars, or pipes. Some look like USB flash drives, pens, and other everyday items. 

Larger devices such as tank systems, or “mods,” do not look like other tobacco products. 
E-cigarettes are known by many different names. They are sometimes called “e-cigs,”   “e-hookahs,” “mods,” “vape pens,” 

“vapes,” “tank systems,” and “electronic nicotine delivery systems (ENDS).” 
Using an e-cigarette is sometimes called “vaping” or “JUULing.” 

 
The tricky thing about some of these E-cigarettes is that they look like pens and in the case of JUULs, look 
like USB flash drives.   Students can conceal them easily from teachers and parents.  How do students get 
them?  In most cases they steal them from their parents or older siblings.  According to the CDC these are 
the risks for teens: 

The use of e-cigarettes is unsafe for kids, teens, and young adults. 
Most e-cigarettes contain nicotine. Nicotine is highly addictive and can harm adolescent brain development, which continues into 

the early to mid-20s.1 
E-cigarettes can contain other harmful substances besides nicotine. 
Young people who use e-cigarettes may be more likely to smoke cigarettes in the future. 
 

Parents be on the lookout for these devices and if you own them at your house, then lock them up from 
your children.  When a student is found with the device at school, then the student is suspended from 
school and given a citation from the Sheriff’s Department, which requires a court appearance.  Parents 
please educate your child on the risks associated with vaping and the consequences.   

 
Mr. Watson 

 

“Often the difference between success and failure is belief.”  
                              ~ Jon Gordon  

https://www.cdc.gov/tobacco/basic_information/e-cigarettes/Quick-Facts-on-the-Risks-of-E-cigarettes-for-Kids-Teens-and-Young-Adults.html#one


STANLEY’S SECTION~ 
 
February is Black History Month.  Carter G. Woodson is known as the "Father of Black History".   He started 
"Negro History Week" in 1926 during the second week of February to commemorate the birthdays of     
Abraham Lincoln and Frederick Douglas.  This week has now evolved into a month long celebration.   
 
Carter Middle School would like to remember those famous African Americans from the state of Tennessee 
who have made a contribution to the United States of America: Chris Blue, Judge Joe Brown, The Clinton 
Twelve, Aretha Franklin, Nikki Giovanni, Rev. Al Green, Alex Haley, Isaac Hayes, Benjamin Hook, B.B. 
King, Wilma Rudolph, Bessie Smith, Tina Turner, Ida B. Wells, and Oprah Winfrey.  These are just a few 
names to remember.   
 
Please note that Black History Month is American history and should be celebrated 365 days of the year not 
just during the month of February.      
 
Jennifer Stanley 
7

th
 Grade Assistant Principal 

Carter Middle School 

RAMSEY’S REVIEW~ 
 
Hello Hornet Family, 
 
February is already here and there are some important dates to       
remember.   
 
February 15 – Valentines Dance 
February 15 – 4

th
 DC/NYC trip payment due 

February 18 – Student holiday/in-service day 
 
Once again I would like to thank you for continuing to support and   
encourage your students! 
 
 
GO HORNETS!!! 
 
Joey Ramsey 
8th Grade Assistant Principal 

“If there is no struggle, there is no progress.” 
                    ~Frederick Douglass 

A Note from the Nurse~ 
 
6th Grade Parents! 
 
   “Has your Child received their 7th Grade vaccination?”  
 
Prior to starting 7th Grade, all students must show either 
proof of receiving Tdap immunization or provide a letter 
from medical provider stating medically exempt from       
receiving vaccine or a parent/guardian letter stating        
religious  exemption. 

Make appointments now to avoid the rush!! 
 

Thank you,  
Nurse Davina Morgan 



                              February is the Month for Inspiration 

                            Ways to Inspire Everyone around You 

Be authentic and true to yourself. – In this crazy world that’s trying to make you like everyone else, find 
the courage to keep being your awesome self.   

Stick with what you love. – Take part in something you believe in.   
Express your enthusiasm. – Passion is something you must be willing to express if you want to inspire 

others.   
Excel at what you do. – People watch what you do more than they listen to what you say.  Be someone 

worth emulating.   
Focus on building your character. – Be more concerned with your character than your reputation.   
Care about people. – People don’t care about how much you know, until they know how much you care. 
Challenge people to do their best. – As Ralph Waldo Emerson once said, “Our chief want is someone 

who will inspire us to be what we know we could be 
Lead by example. – Practice what you preach or don’t preach at all. Walk the talk!  Be the change you 

want to see in the world.   
Make people feel good about themselves. – People will rarely remember what you did, but they will 

always remember how you made them feel.   
Keep your cool in tense situations. – What you do in a tense situation says a lot about your               

limits.  People take note of how far the pressure or social discomfort around you goes until you lose   
control of yourself and the situation 

Focus on the positive. – Be happy with who you are now, and let your positivity inspire your journey into 
tomorrow 

Keep your promises and tell the truth. – Inspire people with your dependability and commitment to the 
truth.  If you say you’re going to do something, DO IT 

Listen intently to what others say. – Make people feel important, and inspire them by showing them 
that they are.  Eyes focused, ears tuned, mobile phone off.  In a world that can’t move fast enough, 
someone who can find time to listen to others is always appreciated. 

Communicate clearly. – Mystery does not inspire.  Say what you mean and mean what you say.   

WBIR Cool School  of the week                                        
January 9, 2019 

         GO HORNETS! 
2018-2019 Carter Middle School Spelling Bee Winners 

 
From right to left; Charlotte Hickman (1st Place), Mrs. Hancock, Facilitator                                     

and Tymira Flack (2nd  Place) 
These young ladies are regular library patrons. They love to read!! 

 
Congratulations to all of our participants! 

http://www.marcandangel.com/2012/01/29/20-things-to-start-doing-in-your-relationships/


 PTSA NEWS~ 
 
You are always welcome to attend 
PTSA meetings. Our general meetings 
are the second Tuesday of the month                  
at 6 p.m. in the  library.  We would love 
to have you join us! 
 
 

cartermiddleschoolptsa@knoxschools.org Carter Middle School Tutoring                                          
Schedule  2018-2019 

                       
Morning Tutoring Monday through Friday 

 
7:30-8:00              Room 812        Mrs. Kinchen 
7:30-8:00              Room 606        Mrs. Morris          
7:30-8:00              Room 808        Mrs. Simpson 
 

Afternoon Tutoring Tuesday, Wednesday, and               
Thursday  3:30 pm -5:00 pm 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Room 803                  
Mrs. Reinthaler 

Room 810      
Dr. Robinson 

Room 810     
Dr. Robinson 

Room 607    
Mrs. Nicely 

Room 607     
Mrs. Nicely 

Room 607   
Mrs. Nicely 

Room 604     
Ms. Brannom 

Room 604           
Ms. Brannom 

Room 803    
Ms. Reinthaler 

      

Counselor’s Corner~ 
 
Magnet schools will visit Carter Middle’s 8th grade 
students on February 11th. They will  present            
information on magnet programs that STEM           
Academy and CMA have to  offer. 
 
We are working hard this year to fit our counseling 
services to the needs of our  students and families.    
If you haven't done so already, please complete our 
online needs assessment using this link:  Open new 
browser window and copy and past into  URL          
address bar. 
 
https://goo.gl/forms/Pq32LnqZOolv4KoF2 
 
We will use the results to continue to shape our  
Counseling  program. Thank you for your help! 
 
Mr. Meade and Ms. Kyburz 

                                                                                                                                                              

There are 12 Chinese zodiac animals used to represent years, 2019 is the year of the Pig.  
 
Origin of the zodiacs:  
 

One legend says that the Jade Emperor (玉皇大帝—yù huáng dà dì) needed to choose 12      
animals as palace guards. The Cat asked his neighbor Rat to help him sign up. Rat forgot, which 
is why they became mortal enemies. At the palace, Ox was first in line, but Rat secretly climbed 
onto Ox's back and jumped in front of him. Tiger and Dragon thought it was unfair, but they 
could only settle behind Ox. Rabbit found it unfair too. He wanted to race with Dragon and           
succeeded.  This angered Dog, who bit Rabbit in a fit and was sent to the back as punishment. 
Snake, Horse, Goat, Monkey and Rooster fought amongst themselves as well. Pig came late,           
after everything was finally settled, and could only be the last.                                                                                            
Of course, this is only a story. Cats didn't even exist in China when zodiac animals first came 
about.  

Did you know? 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgoo.gl%2Fforms%2FPq32LnqZOolv4KoF2&data=02%7C01%7Ckate.bian%40knoxschools.org%7C94da3ab9c6494f0c794508d65601d2d3%7Ca2c165ce3db24317b7428b26460ec108%7C0%7C0%7C636790963162704994&sdata=MwBbGgp%2Bv
https://chinesenewyear.net/zodiac/pig/












What? 
Knoxville Career Fair 

When? 
February 12th 2019 

4:00-7:00 p.m. 

Who? 
8th Grade –High School 

Where? 
Knoxville Expo Center 
5441 Clinton Highway 
Knoxville TN, 37912 

What Do You Want to Be? 

Knox County                         

Career Fair 

Come Learn About Career 
Opportunities in Knoxville! 

 



 
 

SORRY 
 

NO VALENTINE 
FLOWERS OR GIFTS 
WILL BE ACCEPTED 
FOR ANY STUDENT 
FROM FLORISTS, 
PARENTS, ETC... 









“Walking with a friend in the dark is better than walking alone in the light.” 

~Helen Keller  

SUN MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT 

       

     1 2    
Ground 
Hog Day 

       

3 4 5 
 
 

Chinese             
New Year    

Year            
of the Pig 

6 7 8 9 

       

10 11 12 13 14 
 
 
Valentine’s Day 

15 
 

Valentine’s 
Day Dance 

16 

       

17 18  
   President’s           
        Day                         
 
In-Service Day                        
 
  No school for           
    students 

19 20 21 22 23 

       
24 25 26 27 

PTSA             
Fundraiser 

begins 

28   

       
       

February 2019 


